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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

MAY, 2016
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,
The month of May has finally arrived along with the warm weather and a calendar full of school activities; field days, museum trips and the library to name a few.  The field has dried out and our new soccer nets have been installed.

To celebrate May, the month of Mother Mary, students are being given a small packet of marigold seeds, named after her, to plant in a garden or flower pot.  Hopefully each time they look at the flower they will be reminded of Mary our Mother.  Morning prayer will be the Hail Mary, sometimes in French, and classroom teachers will be following up with specific lessons.

I hope you all had lots of fun at the 60th Anniversary Dinner.  I would like to thank everyone who helped make the evening a success; our committee of Anita Wilson, Lara Johnson, Mel Jones, Ashley Wade and Heidi Cadger; all the teachers who pitched in and helped, the set up team, those who came out to help clean up and a special thank you to our two guest speakers, Val Bergerson, former student and teacher, and Debbie Weight, a former student, parent and now grandparent.  Thank you too, to the students who came out to entertain us, you were great.  In another 15 years, you can celebrate the 75th.

Movie night was a lot of fun as well.  The Chipmunks Road Chip was entertaining and light hearted and of course ended with a traditional ALVIN!!!

After both these events it was a pleasure to see parents pitch in and help clean up.  I turned around after the 60th and tables were clear.  After the movie, chairs were put away and the floor was swept.  Thank you all, without the support of parents these events wouldn’t be able to continue.  Happy May!

God Bless,
Mrs. Enns
Principal
PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
PAC is in need of volunteers for the following positions for the 2016-2017 school year: Please contact the front office or Lisa Albensi (albensi6@gmail.com) to volunteer

· May Walk-a-Thon Coordinator #2

· September Family Fun Day Coordinators (parents who will have children entering Grades 3 or 6)

· May Staff Appreciation Day (luncheon) Coordinator

· Bulletin Board Coordinator

· Classroom Representatives for Pre-K, Kindergarten, Grade 2 Rep #2, Grade 3 Rep #2; Grade 4 Rep #1 & #2; Grade 5 Rep #2; Grade 6 Rep #2; Grade 7 Rep #2; Grade 8 Rep # 1 & #2

Hot dog day will be on May 13. [image: image2.png]


Tickets are available in the front office, cash only.

PAC is hosting an Internet [image: image3.png]


Safety Presentation for Parents and Guardians
Please join us on Thursday, May 19, at 6:30 in the school gym
Constable Andrew Wahl of the Winnipeg Police Service's Community Relations Unit, School Education Section will present for about 30 minutes, and then a question and answer period will follow.  After the presentation, a short PAC meeting will commence.

Walk-A-Thon packages were sent home with the students on May 2.  Monies are due on May 20th, the day of the walk.

 "Small Steps, Big Dreams" 
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Donations for the prizes for the draws are being accepted now.  Any businesses donating prizes will be recognized.  When donating a prize, if a tax receipt is desired, (for prizes valued at $20 or more), the receipt for the prize must be submitted with donation.  A few more volunteers are required to co-ordinate the pizza lunch for the students who collect a minimum of $200 in donations, and to serve refreshments when the children return to school after walking at St. Vital Park (please sign-up on the volunteer portal here: https://secure.rotundasoftware.com/l/web-terminal/login/CTK_Bingo?user=CTK_Bingo).

Boston Pizza [image: image6.png]


Fun Lunch/Color Day will be on May 27.

PAC has a Facebook Page [image: image7.png]


   if you would like to be a member of this Close Group, please email Lisa Albensi, PAC Co-Chair, at albensi6@gmail.com.  Membership is open to CTK parents/guardians, teachers, and school staff.

CTK Parents’ Advisory Council

PARENTS CORNER 
Milk Spirit Week took place the week of April 11th this year.  There were daily draws for contests and for milk drinkers.  Thank you to all parents and students that helped us celebrate the importance of milk by supporting our school milk program.  It was a fun and moo-velous time!
Mrs. Pawluk

Resource Teacher

YOGA NEWS 

Thank you to all the Grade 2 students who came to yoga class, during the months of March and April.  It was a fun way to start the day.  We learned various yoga poses and breathing techniques that we can use for years to come!

ST JOHNS  BABYSITTING COURSE

Call 204-784-7000 to book a course today!
The course runs 9am to 4pm; upcoming dates are:

May 9
June 11
June 27
July 10
August 12
September 4
October 16
November 13
December 



  17
MANITOBA SCHOOLS SCIENCE SYMPOSIUM 

Six of Christ the King School’s students attended the MSSS, and did very well! We had students from Grades 5 to 8 that represented CTK School at the MSSS on April 22-24. The students were able to participate in workshops on April 22, were interviewed by judges on April 23, and had a public viewing of their projects as well as awards ceremonies on April 24. The results for our students are as follows:

Grade 6:


Jonah won Bronze in Environmental Science

Cole and Julia won Silver in Plant Science

Austin won Silver in Chemistry as well as the Granny’s Poultry Cooperative Ltd. Award of $100 

Grade 7:

Kaya won Bronze in Health and Biology

Grade 8: 

Speranza won Gold in Plant Science

Congratulations and thank you for representing CTK School!
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Please come and join us as we celebrate, Mrs. Susan Enns, 25 years of service with Christ the King School.  Our students and staff are holding a Retirement Tea for her on Thursday, June 23rd at 2:00 pm in the Gymnasium.  

A variety of entertainment will be performed, as well as tea and treats will be served.  Please RSVP by Monday, June 13th to our school office.

PARKING LOT 

Our school parking lot is meant for parking and walking your children into the playground area.  We have had a few close calls in the recent weeks of young students almost being hit by cars that are stopping by the entrance in parking lot to drop their children off.  This is not safe!  Please park your cars and walk your children to the playground.  Thank you for your cooperation.  Let’s be safe (
Great Job Grade 3 for cleaning up the gardens at the front of the school!!!
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